
   

   OFFICIAL MINUTES OF THE TUALATIN CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION 

MEETING FOR JUNE 14, 2021 

 

Present: Mayor Frank Bubenik, Council President Nancy Grimes, Councilor Bridget Brooks, 

Councilor Maria Reyes, Councilor Valerie Pratt, Councilor Cyndy Hillier, Councilor Christen Sacco  

 
  

Mayor Bubenik called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

1. Tualatin Moving Forward Quarterly Report.    

Public Works Director Jeff Fuchs and Deputy City Manager Megan George presented the 
Tualatin Moving Forward quarterly report. Director Fuchs stated on June 28th the Garden 
Corner Curves will be closed to allow culverts to be replaced in the area. They anticipate the 
closing to last until October. Manager George spoke to public participation during the pandemic. 
She stated the Tualatin Transportation Team (T3) remained committed to public outreach during 
that time. Manager George shared different public engagement strategies including layered 
communications, gift card incentives, yard signs, social media posts, text messages, sidewalk 
sticker surveys, and postcards. She stated strategies are project specific and provided in English 
and Spanish. Manager George shared communication tools used for the 65th Avenue crosswalk 
project including an online interactive tool, sidewalk stickers, and text surveys. Manager George 
spoke to the Neighborhood Safety Program, noting they are now accepting applications for 
projects.  

Councilor Pratt congratulated staff on all the creative public outreach. 

Councilor Brooks thanked staff for their great work. She is happy to see these transportation 
projects moving forward. 

Council President Grimes complimented staff on using community feedback in all aspects of the 
program.  

Mayor Bubenik thanked staff for their creativity with this program. 

2. Council Meeting Agenda Review, Communications & Roundtable.  

Council Hillier congratulated all Tualatin graduates. She stated she attended Representative 
Prusak’s Coffee Conversation, the Washington County Youth Substance Collaborative, and the 
Washington County Collaborative subgroup on racial equity and data integration. 

Councilor Pratt stated she attended the C4 meeting to discuss STIP funds and receive a 
legislative update.  

Councilor Brooks stated she attended the Regional Water Providers Consortium meeting, the 
Policy Advisory Board meeting, and the Council Committee on Advisory Appointments meeting. 
She stated June is Emergency Preparedness Month.   

Councilor Sacco thanked the Police Department for assisting in the Tualatin High School 
graduation this past weekend.  



Councilor Reyes stated she attended the Council Committee on Advisory Appointments 
meeting. 

Council President Grimes congratulated the Tualatin High School graduating class. 

Mayor Bubenik stated he attended the Greater Portland Inc. meeting, participated in a ribbon 
cutting at Lady Full Circle, attended the Washington County Mayors lunch, and the Washington 
County Coordinating Committee meeting. 

Adjournment 

Mayor Bubenik adjourned the meeting at 6:38 p.m. 

 

Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager  
    

____________________________ / Nicole Morris, Recording Secretary  

  

  

____________________________ / Frank Bubenik, Mayor  

   


